
 

 

SIREN TOWN BOARD MEETING 

AUGUST 14, 2025 

 

The Town of Siren held their monthly board meeting on August 14th, 2025, immediately following the 

Sanitary District meeting at the Siren Town Hall 

 

Chairman Wayne Wiberg called the meeting to order at 6:45PM.  Diane Lund was absent from this 

meeting. 

 

Open Meeting Notices were verified. 

 

Treasurers Report: (Attached) Motion by Philip Stiemann to approve Treasurers report.  Second by 

Wayne Wiberg.  Motion carried 2-0. 

 

Clerk’s Report: 

• Motion by Philip Stiemann to approve July 2025 Board Meeting Minutes.  Second by Wayne 

Wiberg.  Motion carried 2-0. 

• Motion by Philip Stiemann to approve paying the bills.  Second by Wayne Wiberg.  Motion 

carried 2-0. 

 

Public Input: None 

 

Propane Pre-Buy for 2025/26 heating season: We used 1,225 gallons last winter.  Motion by Wayne 

Wiberg to purchase 1,000 gallons of propane at the pre-buy price of $1.64 per gallon.  Second by Philip 

Stiemann.  Motion carried 2-0. 

 

Siren Fire Department – Maintenance issues continue to plague the current rescue truck.  Motion by 

Wayne Wiberg to approve the fire chief of the Siren Fire Association to purchase a replacement rescue 

truck up to $150,000 (Town of Siren portion being 54% or $81,000).  Second by Philip Stiemann.  

Motion carried 2-0. 

 

Land Use: Waiting to see what will happen at an upcoming meeting regarding short-term rental tax 

collections as the tourism coalition has terminated their contract with LocalGov. 

 

Ordinance Review: Wayne would like to review the ordinance on manufactured homes soon – possibly 

mimicking the Village of Siren ordinance. 

 

Roads & Equipment: 

a. 2025 LRIP Project: Nothing new at this time 

b. Brushing: The Town received a bill from Edward Smythe, 6285 Starr Road, for damage to his 

lawnmower after he struck the stump of a tree cut last winter.  Motion by Wayne Wiberg to pay 

the bill of $247.80.  Second by Philip Stiemann.  Motion carried 2-0. 

c. Burnikel Bridge: Construction set to begin in early September. 

d. Road Maintenance: Discussion on drainage along the frontage road near the pet store.  Looking 

at possibly raising the road. 

e. Equipment Update –  

i. Sweeper is operational again 

ii. Tractor repairs in progress due to the loose wheel weights 

 



 

 

Closed Session: Motion by Wayne Wiberg at 7:33PM to move into closed session under Wisconsin 

State Statute 19.85 (1) (c) (e) (f) (g) to consider employment, promotion, compensation, or 

performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has 

jurisdiction or exercises responsibility.  Second by Philip Stiemann.  Motion carried 2-0. 

 

Motion by Wayne Wiberg at 7:49PM to reconvene into open session.  Second by Philip Stiemann.  

Motion carried 2-0.  Action taken – John and Dave will continue their 4-10 schedule until further 

notice.  Holidays will be paid at ten hours of pay now vs. eight. 

 

Chris will be attending the WTA workshop in Cable on September 17th. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:11PM 

 

 

Chris Tewalt – Clerk 

 

 

  



 

 

 


